Parish of Our Lady & St. Joseph, Alcester

Our Lady and St Joseph 200 Club
Dear Parishioners,

We are fast approaching the busiest time of the year for membership renewals as the majority of the 200 Club’s annual subscriptions expire in May. 
Communicating with current members

It has become increasingly difficult to contact members regarding subscription renewals since the introduction of GDPR, as personal details cannot be included in the weekly bulletin without your written consent.  Coronavirus has made this even more difficult this year because we cannot physically attend Church services either.

March and April draws have been conducted by us at home (videoed to ensure integrity). May’s draw will be similar. As from June we start a new annual cycle in the Club. As ever that depends on the majority of current subscriptions being continued. 
Coronavirus aside, we need to set up an easier way of contacting members regarding renewals etc and the most convenient way to do this would be via email or text message.  
The application form has been amended to include a section on GDPR and to request email addresses and mobile telephone numbers, which will be used for all new applications. That will be beneficial but it does not assist in terms of allowing us to contact and communicate with existing members. 
Accordingly, we request that all existing 200 Club members provide an email address which they are content for us to contact them on. The details can be provided to Chris on her email address, cunning.chris@outlook.com or via text message to 07745 379703 (details repeated below). This will enable us to contact you directly to advise you if your number has already expired or shortly before your renewal is due.  In providing your email address we would ask you to confirm that you are happy for us to hold your details, contact you and display your data in line with GDPR regulations for purposes of the 200 Club. 
Current members who do not have an email facility are asked to contact Chris or Kiernan (contact details below) for alternative arrangements to be discussed.   

Annual Update/Push for New Members

Around this time of year Kiernan would, in normal circumstances, make his annual address to the congregations after both masses one Sunday, in which a brief update of how the 200 Club was progressing would be accompanied by grateful thanks being offered to those who continue to support the Club, along with the inevitable and all important plea for new subscriptions. 

Given the current Covid 19 restrictions preventing that address being made at this time we would like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to those who do support the Club with their continued subscriptions and invite others to consider doing likewise by joining the Club (details of how to do so can be obtained from the Parish website or directly from Chris and Kiernan). 

For those of you who wish to renew your membership please send cheques made payable to Our Lady and St Joseph 200 Club to 10 Roman Way, Alcester, Warwickshire, B49 5HB.  The annual cost for each number is £24; if you pay by standing order your payments will continue to be made by your bank as normal.
Many thanks for your continued support and if you do have any queries please feel free to contact Chris or Kiernan. 
Chris and Kiernan Cunningham

18 May 2020
Chris

· Mobile: 07745 379703

· Home Tel: 01789 764904.

· Email: cunningchris@outlook.com
Kiernan

· Mobile: 07919 880544

· Home Tel: 01789 764904

